
Starlight Ranch Mobile Homeowners’ Association
Monthly Board of Directors Meeting
March 10, 2021

Call to Order
Starlight Ranch HOA Board of Directors monthly meeting was held on Wednesday, March 10, 2021 at the front clubhouse.  James Irving opened the meeting at 6:00 p.m.  Secretary Linda Van Meter reminded the members that the meeting would be managed according to Robert’s Rules of Order.  They will be given 2 minutes to address concerns with the board.  Roll call was taken, and the board members present were James Irving-President, Denise Koplar-Vice President, Linda Van Meter-Secretary, Carmen Lopez-Director, Phil Palumbo-Director Estell Deneumoustier-Director and Georgia Moffat-Treasurer was also present. Linda Shays-Director had an excused absence pending receipt of her written resignation.

Approval of February 10, 2021 Board Minutes 
Linda Van Meter read the minutes for the board meeting held on February 10, 2021.  A motion was made by Phil to accept the minutes, with second for approval by Estelle.  All in favor, motion carried.

Treasurer Report
Georgia read the Treasurer Report for February 2021.  All account balances were read.  The total was $15,815.11.  A motion was made by Phil to accept the Treasurer Report as read, with second for approval by Linda.  All in favor, motion carried.  

Activity Report
[bookmark: _GoBack]Georgia read the Activity minutes from the April meeting.  A motion was made by Phil to accept the Activity Report as read, with second for approval by Carmen.  All in favor, motion carried.  

Agenda 
James reported that there will be a court hearing on April 5th to set fees and costs.

A motion was made to make the Food Pantry drive a HOA initiative by Phil, with a second for approval by Linda. All in favor, motion carried.

James announced that he will hold office hours at the HOA office located in the back clubhouse on Thursdays and Saturdays from 1:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m.

James asked for nominations to fill the vacant seat on the board. Curt Delong was nominated. In order to let more members, consider being nominated, James tabled the filling of the seat until the next HOA meeting in April.

Georgia will be taking over the Activities Committee with assistance from other board members.

James informed the members that a dumpster will be at the back clubhouse parking lot beginning April 9th and will remain for four to six weeks.

James announced that there will be food distribution from the new food pantry on March 20, 2021.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:00 p.m.
